
We The People Foundation For  

Constitutional Education, Inc. 
2458 Ridge Road, Queensbury, NY 12804. Phone: (518) 361-8153  

 

January 2, 2021 

 

TO: Each United States Senator in the  

Congress of the United States of America 

Washington D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Senator, 

 

Annexed hereto, directed to the Congress of the United States of America, is a FIRST 

AMENDMENT PETITION FOR REDRESS OF VIOLATIONS OF THE GUARANTEE AND 

ELECTORS CLAUSES OF THE CONSTITUTION FOR THE UNITED STATES OF 

AMERICA, together with the names and addresses of citizens from each and every State in the 

Union who have signed the Petition. The Petition speaks for itself. 

 

As the Constitution represents the will and consent of the People, and the Rule of Law is a most 

distinguishing feature of our Republic, law breakers are by definition enemies of the Constitution. 

 

The factual evidence in the Petition identifies States where non-legislative officials -- executive 

and judicial, broke State law and violated Art. II, Sect.1 of the Constitution, and thus their oaths 

of office, by changing the manner in which the presidential electors were chosen for their States. 

 

Should the Congress not publicly respond to the Petition by refuting said evidence, or granting 

the relief requested therein but, instead, go on to ratify the 12/14/2020 vote of the Electoral 

College, those Senators and Representatives so responsible would be in the position of having 

provided aid and comfort to said enemies of the Constitution. Thus, by the plain language of the 

14 Amendment, Section 3, they would have disqualified themselves from “hold[ing] any office, 

civil or military, under the United States or under any State,” just as the aforementioned 

executive and judicial officers did in violating their oaths of office.  

 

In addition, ratification would add credence to the belief held by a growing number of Americans 

that their Government is not the Government We the People instituted. Consequently, they are 

questioning why they should continue to give their money to a Government that has stepped well 

outside the boundaries drawn around its power by our amendable Constitution.  

 

We pray the Senate will provide a meaningful response to this Petition. 

 

 Sincerely,  

 

        ___________________________ 

        Robert L. Schulz, 

        Chairman 

    


